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Michael Ellenbecker, left, and Eileen Gunn, both from
the Toxics Use Reduction Institute, presented a
certificate to Vithal Deshpande, center, project leader
fqr the Somerville Environmental Protection Office,
‘for his efforts of introducing alternative building
materials to homeowners and contractors.

Sbmerville wins
green award

The Toxics Use Reduction In-
su{ute recognized the accom-
phshm$nts of Somerville’s Envi-
ronmental Protection Office for
its Lively Somerville Project at
the annual State House ceremony
on June 15. TURI awarded a
community grant to Somerville in
the-2003 to introduce practical
greén building principles to busi-

‘nesses, residents and local gov-

ernment officials.

“The grant is helping the city
of Somerville to initiate public
education on green building con-
cepts and the health impacts of
poor indoor air quality associated
with toxics in building material,”
said Vithal Deshparlde project
leader. Specific initiatives include
mtroducmg safer alternatives and
cqmmumcatmg through
brochures, a Web site and training
sedsions for homeowners and

" contractors.

The State House ceremony
recognized the accomplishments
of the champions of the Toxics
Use Reduction Institute’s five
community grant projects as well
as leaders and planners of toxics
useé reduction in five Massachu-
setts companies.

TURI is now seeking propos-
als for its 2005 Toxics Use Re-

_duction Networking Grant Pro-

gram from municipal
departments and nonprofit com-
munity organizations. The appli-
cation is available at
www.turi.org/community, and the
deadline is Aug. 26.

For more information about
the Lively Somerville Project,
call Deshpande at the Somerville
Environmental Protection Office
at 617-625-6600. For more infor-
mation about the grant program,
visit www.turi.org/community or
call Eileen Gunn at 978-934-
4343,



